Anstey Surgery PPG


	Date:


	26th October 2015

	Attending:


	Practice Representative:

Linda Smith – Practice Manager (LS)
PPG Representatives:

Peggy Robertson-Ritchie (PRR)

Barbara Stirk (BS)

Chris Bosley (CB)
Jeanne Carswell (JC)

Catherine Forrest (CF)

James Forrest (JF)

Judith Whait (JW)

	Apologies:


	


	LS Chaired the meeting of the Anstey Surgery Patient Participation Group (PPG).

	

	Agenda Items:
1. LS thanked all for attending the meeting, it was great to see some new patients had joined us today.
2. The minutes of the last meeting (28th April 2015) were agreed and these will be available for all patients to see via the practice website.

www.theansteysurgery.co.uk
3. News from the practice:
      Dr Gunjan Bedi-Virmani is joining the practice as long term locum to cover the maternity leave of Dr Morrison. Dr Bedi-Virmani will be working all day Monday and Thursdays. Dr Morrison will return after Easter 2016.

      Phlebotomist - Chris Gunn retired on the 31st July 2015 – her replacement Julie Wright will be joining the practice on the 23rd November. Julie will be working more sessions and comes with additional training so she can perform blood tests on children age 4 and over. At present all children are referred to the childrens phlebotomy service. This will be an excellent additional service for our younger patients.

    We are currently recruiting for a new receptionist as Maggie one of our established receptionist has left to care for her family. 

   PPG Awareness week 1st – 6th June – did you see the big banner in the waiting room? A few patients did and we welcome them here today.

   Sun Awareness Week 5th – 15th May – Many thanks to Wendy one of the receptionist team who created a great display promoting Sun Awareness Week. We obtained lots of leaflets that are free for patients to take to support being safe in the sun – however the sun promptly disappeared! 

   Quit 51 – this is a new stop smoking service that has been contracted to provide smoking cessation to patients wishing to give up smoking. Our adviser Glynis will be working in the surgery every Monday morning and patients can contact the service to make an appointment or discuss the services they offer by calling 0800 622 6968 or texting smokefree to 66777 or contacting contact.quit51@nhs.net
  Ultrasound Services – the practice welcomes another service to the surgery. TICS will be attending the surgery twice a month to run an ultrasound clinic for patients. Patients referred to this service can choose where to attend as there a small number of surgeries in Leicestershire now offering this service.
  Flu Jabs – all patients aged 65years + are eligible for a free flu vaccination. Those patients under 65 years deemed at risk ie diabetics, patients with Heart Failure are also eligible – please contact the surgery if unsure. Children in school years 1 – 6 will receive the nasal flu vaccination as part of the Leicestershire schools immunisation programme. Children aged 4 years and under will be invited into the surgery – we are contacting all parents by telephone. 811 adults have had the vaccination so far this season.
  Shingles – 161 letters were sent out to eligible patients and to date 98 have had the vaccination a 61% uptake.

  Pneumococcal – 144 letters were sent to eligible patients and to date 62 patients have had the vaccination a 43% uptake.

  Meningitis ACWY – 86 letters were sent out to patients whose date of birth      was in the range 1.9.96 – 31.8.97, to date on 35 patients have had the vaccination a 41% uptake.  
4. WLCCG PPG Network Meeting 18.6.15 – CB gave an informative update to the group:
Medical Data Access

New software will be in operation by September which will link up data from GP surgeries with hospitals, urgent care and out-of-hours services. This online facility will enable medical staff to see the full up-to-date medical records of any patient wherever they are. The aim is to significantly speed up and improve diagnosis so that all patients receive the right treatment first time.  This in addition to the printed Summary of Care that some patients hold who are at risk of needing urgent care.

Data security provisions require each patient to give their permission to each time a clinician needs access to the data.

Patient Involvement

The West Leicestershire CCG are keen to expand the range and number of patients they are in touch with in order to develop a wider understanding of the health needs of West Leicestershire population. From September they are compiling a list of people who they can engage with both to provide appropriate information and to learn from the patients. This will include email addresses and the specific health topics they are interested in. 

GP surgeries have been asked to promote this initiative.

Help for Carers

Carers are a much ignored but vital element in the national health economy. 1.2m carers each giving over 50 hours a week is larger than the total NHS workforce. 

A high proportion of the estimated 70,000 carers in Leicestershire have problems with stress, sleep loss, require regular medication, muscle and back injuries and have limited social life.  They often suffer from exhaustion and tend to neglect their own health and well-being. 

The Carers Health and Wellbeing Service (CHWS), jointly funded by the County Council and NHS, offers free support, advice and practical help to carers. Carers can be anyone of any age who is providing practically or emotional support to someone else. The person cared for can be ill, frail, disabled, drug dependent or have a mental health problem.  As situations can be very varied the nature of help has to be tailored to the individual. Examples are training in lifting patients, time out to meet other carers, free flu jabs, specialist contacts, advice on accessing financial benefits. 

It is estimated that only 7% of younger carers are known to the service. They average 15-20 hours a week caring for parents or siblings, so their school work suffers. 

The CCG believes that greater recognition and support for carers can reduce their physical, social and mental health problems. It would also enable them to keep the cared for person in good health. The advantage to GPs and hospitals is reduced pressure on their services. 

GP surgeries can help by identifying carers and putting them in contact with the new service. A leaflet and Carer’s Newsletter are available to help publicise the service. – LS confirmed that we do have leaflets available in the surgery for patients
5. Woodhouse Eaves PPG Event 30.5.15 – PRR attended the event. There were 2 x talks on healthy eating and yoga. All joined in the exercises and there were a selection of cakes and other goodies to try all made from ingredients that are healthy. Thank you PGG for attending and I will see if I can obtain the sweet potato recipe.
6. Friends and Family Test responses -  we looked at the FFT responses for April, May,June,July & August – there was a theme about the radio station being played – this has been changed to Smooth Radio
One patient commented that the self- check in system should be moved away from the door – we would like to do this as part of our refurbishment plans.

We also noted that patients felt we were not informing them if there were appointment delays – LS to speak with reception staff to inform pts if there are delays.

7. Patient Survey – this is still work in progress.
8 . A day in the life of a receptionist – many thanks to receptionist Jane who gave a talk to the group about “ a day in the life of a receptionist” –, Jane described to the group a typical working day. All found it very informative and interesting.
Date and time of next meeting:

Monday 25th January 2016 @ 3pm


	LS

LS




Minutes of Patient Participation Group Meeting
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